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February 14, 2019 
 
Ms. Jana Saba 
Rocky Mountain Power 
1407 West North Temple, Suite 330 
Salt Lake City, UT 84116 

Data Request Response Center 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000 
Portland, OR 97232 

 
Re: Investigation Re: Expiring Excess Generation Credits under Schedule 135, 

Docket No. 18-035-39 
 

Dear Ms. Saba: 
 
 The Public Service Commission of Utah (PSC) reviewed the February 1, 2019 compliance 
filing by PacifiCorp, proposing changes to Sheet No. 3.2 of Electric Service Schedule No. 3, Low 
Income Lifeline Program – Residential Service Optional for Qualifying Customers (Schedule 3). 
Pursuant to the PSC’s January 11, 2019 Order in this docket (Order), PacifiCorp proposes to modify 
Schedule 3 to include an excess customer generation credit of a maximum of $6.80 during the April 
2019 billing cycle. PacifiCorp requests the proposed changes take effect April 1, 2019. 
 
 The PSC also reviewed the Division of Public Utilities’ (DPU) February 7, 2019 comments. 
The DPU concludes that PacifiCorp’s proposal is reasonable and that the proposed changes to Sheet 
No. 3.2 comply with the Order. The DPU recommends the PSC approve PacifiCorp’s proposed 
changes to Sheet No. 3.2 with the condition that PacifiCorp satisfy the reporting requirement 
identified in the Order.  

 
Based on the PSC’s review of the filing and the DPU’s comments and recommendations, the 

proposed revisions to Sheet No. 3.2 are approved, effective April 1, 2019.  
Sincerely, 

 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#306665 


